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OFFICIAL MINUTES
Monday, April 3rd, 2017

The Legislative Executive Board Meeting of the SDDHA was held Monday, April 3rd, 2017 at 6:30 PM MT; 7:30 PM CST via WebEx. This meeting was postponed from original meeting date February 26th 2017 due to weather. The meeting was called to order at 6:44 PM MT; 7:44 PM CST and introductions were given.  A quorum was established with board members Darlene Bogenpohl, Carissa Regnerus, Nichole Willuweit, Katie Williams, Chelsea Johnson, Leslie Graeger, Melissa Hill, Sheryl Fix, and Cindy Dellman.  The agenda was reviewed and approved. The minutes from the post-board meeting was also reviewed and approved. 
Bogenpohl asked for recommendations on how to elicit nominations for Hygienist of the Year. We will put it on Facebook, the website, and the newsletter via Constant Contact. Hill will be in charge of getting the Certificate prepared. 
Bogenpohl asked for recommendations on new board members. Hill, Dellman, and Graeger all had names and we will contact them.
Bogenpohl asked about getting rooms blocked for our Annual Session. We will look into that for next year Annual Session in Sioux Falls.
Bogenpohl discussed term limits of new and current officers. After discussion she will put in recommended term limits into the next revision of the By-Laws and will send them out to the Executive Committee and then the Executive Board.
Bogenpohl discussed general liability insurance. Graeger explained our insurance policy. Bogenpohl explained the ADHA has insurance available for us to purchase and she will send the information to Leslie.
The board discussed making professional headshots and asked for other ideas to increase member interaction. Hill has a contact she will get in touch with to get a price for having them at Annual Session. 
It was recommended to the board to hold larger conferences as a member benefit to give back to the members. One idea is to hold conferences on both sides of the state. This way on the off years for Annual Session the other side of the state will also have a CE event. We will make up a survey to ask the membership when and how this would be attended. We will evaluate the surveys at the Post-Board meeting and discuss our options with the new CE coordinators.
Bogenpohl discussed having Matt Crespin attend our Annual Session. Willuweit will give an address at the business luncheon and Dellman and Hill will help her. 
Annual reports and newsletters are due by April 8th or as soon as possible. 
Regnerus gave a break-down of Annual Session with the budget. The speakers and sponsors were presented and there was a concern of not finding enough sponsors. The speaker was more expensive than normal because it is a hands-on session, but hands-on has been requested from members. We will include the radiography lunch and learn in the price of the meeting, and will open the class up to non-registrants as well. Hill approved the budget and schedule for Annual Session, and Bogenpohl seconded it. 
Dellman recommended getting something for Beverly Kennedy for retirement. She will find something and present the idea at our pre-board meeting. 
Bogenpohl will send out a personalized letter to the membership for notification of the business luncheon and changes to the By-Laws. Hill recommended to use Constant Contact. It was recommended by Crespin to change the quorum to 10% of membership, will also be a By-Law change. Constant Contact for Annual Session will go out this week. Hill will work on getting sponsors for the business luncheon. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:43 PM MT; 8:43 PM CST.

